
 

 

 

OPENING REMARKS OF NRC CHAIRMAN, GREGORY B. JACZKO AT THE 

JAPAN TASK FORCE BRIEFING  

 

Good morning. The Commission meets today to discuss the Japan Task Force’s near-

term report and recommendations. 

  

 I first want to thank Charlie Miller and the other members of the Task Force for all their 

work in conducting the 90-day, near-term review. The report’s analysis and recommendations 

reflect their experience, expertise, and commitment to nuclear safety. I also want to acknowledge 

the many other NRC staff members who supported their efforts in conducting the review, as well 

as the Federal Emergency Management Agency, Institute for Nuclear Power Operations, and 

other groups and individuals who shared their views with the Task Force.  

 

In laying out a Regulatory Framework for the 21
st
 Century, the Commission’s Task Force 

developed a comprehensive set of 12 recommendations they believe are needed to strengthen 

nuclear safety. Those recommendations—many with both short- and long- term elements—range 

in areas from loss of electrical power to earthquakes, flooding, spent fuel pools, venting, and 

emergency preparedness. Throughout the report, the Task Force emphasizes that effective NRC 

action is essential in addressing these challenges and that voluntary industry initiatives are 

ultimately no substitute for strong and effective NRC oversight. 

 

We are in a very good position today to be able to move forward quickly and effectively 

because of the Task Force’s outstanding work. The Task Force has clearly done its part in 

helping us to better understand what nuclear safety requires in a post-Fukushima world. Now, it 

is time for my Commission colleagues and me to do our part—to systematically and 

methodically review each of these recommendations in a public and transparent way. There are 

many people both inside and outside the agency who can contribute to this dialogue. That 

includes the NRC’s own experienced and expert staff, public interest groups committed to 

nuclear safety and environmental protection, and of course the industry leaders who ultimately 

bear the prime responsibility for ensuring that an accident like Fukushima never occurs in the 

United States. 
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I believe today’s meeting on the Task Force’s report will be among most important at the 

NRC in recent years. These safety issues are simply that important. 
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